Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QCAusa
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Seven announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, June 15, 2021, 3:00 p.m. (Public Information Meeting Postponed)

PLACE: In-person at Alice Hall Community Center, 38116 5th Ave, Zephyrhills, FL 33542; Virtually on GoToWebinar; or by phone at 1(866)952-8437 with Audio Access Code: 966-819-356 (Public Information Meeting Postponed)

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Seven has postponed a Public Information Meeting for the SR 56 Extension Alternative Corridor Evaluation (ACE) Study (FPID: 443367-1-22-01).

The meeting was set to be held Tuesday, June 15, 2021, 3:00 p.m. at the Alice Hall Community Center, located at 38116 5th Avenue, Zephyrhills, FL 33542. The meeting will be rescheduled for a future date that has not yet be determined.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the FDOT pursuant to 23 United States Code (U.S.C.) §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: NA
For more information, you may contact: Brian Shroyer, FDOT Project Manager at 1(813)975-6449 or via email at Brian.Shroyer@dot.state.fl.us.
